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IMPORTANT FORTHCOMING EVENTS 
 

CORONATION 
 

First and foremost, the Coronation of King Charles III 
will take place on Saturday 6 May 2023. The Billinghay 
Village Hall Committee are  organising an event on    
Sunday 7 May 2023. See page 12 of this issue. Fuller     
details will be published when available. 
 
 

ELECTIONS 
 
Parish and District Council Elections are scheduled for 4 May 2023 
and details of how to become a Councillor and how to meet the new  
voting requirements are outlined on pages 
 
 

RIPARIAN OWNERSHIP 
 
Also the Council are involved in a Riparian Ownership Project with 
Lincolnshire County Council. Most residents will not be familiar with  
Riparian Ownership and this is briefly explained on page 10. 
There will be a full consultation with residents at the Annual Parish 
Meeting  on 15 May 2023. 



PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 
Where: Methodist  Chapel  When:  1

st
 Monday of month 

Time:  7.00pm      (except Bank Holidays) 
 
See Parish Notice Boards for Committee Meetings 
 

PARISH OFFICE OPENING HOURS 
 

The Parish Office will be open on Monday, Tuesday & Thursday from 
9.15am to 12.00pm.  
 
 
 

 Contact details are shown on the front page of this Newsletter   
 

BILLINGHAY PARISH COUNCIL TEAM 
Chairman: Wendy Liles  
Acting Clerk: Andrew Everard 
Parish Councillors:   Andy Catlett, Les Ball, Alice Dymoke, Roger Miller, Tom 
Cassidy & Steve Cottrell 
  

District Council Members:   Gill Ogden, Amanda Sanderson  
County Council Member:  Andrew Key 

Office Assistant & Newsletter Co-Ordinator:  Lou Hird  
Editor: Billinghay Parish Council 
 

Website:  https://billinghay.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk  
 

  
 Billinghay Parish Council 
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 BILLINGHAY PARISH OFFICE NEWS 
 

As you are aware, the Parish Office has to deal with a wide range of issues and 
the staff try their very best to be helpful. Varying topics are raised and we intend 
publishing information where we can offer help, point you in the right direction or 
where we need your help.  
 
PARISH OFFICE CONTACT DETAILS: 
Telephone: 01526 861845 or 07483 346143                            
Email:  info@billinghay-pc.gov.uk 
Address:  Billinghay Parish Office 
   Ringmoor House, Ringmoor Close, Billinghay, Lincs 
   LN4 4EY 
 

 
 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS  
 

The Parish Council monthly meetings are currently being held in the         
Schoolroom of the Methodist Chapel, Victoria Street. If you are aware of any   
issues around the village, have any suggestions for ways to improve village life, 
or would like to attend a  meeting, please do not hesitate to contact the Council.  

mailto:Billinghaypc@googlemail.com
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PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS – 4
TH

 MAY 2023 
 
Billinghay Parish Council elections, along with North Kesteven District Council elections, will 
be held on 4

th
 May 2023. The following gives some information on who can stand and how 

to stand as a Parish Councillor and who can vote at the elections. More detailed information 
can be found at the sites detailed at the end of the article. 
 

VOTING AT THE ELECTION 
 

Who can vote at a Parish Council election? 
 

To vote at local elections you must be registered to vote within the parish and: 
 
• be 18 or over on the day of the election - "polling day." 

 
• be a British, Irish, qualifying Commonwealth or EU citizen. 
 
• be resident at an address in England or Wales. 
 
• not be legally excluded from voting.  
 
Voter ID requirement 
 

From 4 May 2023, voters in England will need to show photo ID to vote at polling stations in 
some elections. This will apply to: 
 

• Local elections. 
 

• Police and Crime Commissioner elections. 
 

• UK parliamentary by-elections. 
 
• Recall petitions. 
 

From October 2023 it will also apply to UK General elections. If you don't have accepted 
photo ID, you can apply for a free voter ID document, which is known as a Voter Authority 
Certificate. 
 

Accepted forms of photo ID 
 

You can use any of the following accepted forms of photo ID when voting at a polling      
station. 
 

International travel 
 

• Passport issued by the UK, any of the Channel Islands, the Isle of Man, a British Over-
seas Territory, an EEA state or a Commonwealth country. 

 

Driving and Parking 
 

• Driving licence issued by the UK, any of the Channel Islands, the Isle of Man, or an 
EEA state (this includes a provisional driving licence). 

 
• A Blue Badge 
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Local travel 
 

• Older Person’s Bus Pass. 
 

• Disabled Person’s Bus Pass. 
 
• Oyster 60+ Card. 
 
• Freedom Pass. 
 
• Scottish National Entitlement Card. 
 
• 60 and Over Welsh Concessionary Travel Card. 
 
• Disabled Person’s Welsh Concessionary Travel Card. 
 
• Senior Smart Pass issued in Northern Ireland. 
 
• Registered Blind Smart Pass or Blind Person’s Smart Pass issued in Northern Ire-

land. 
 
• War Disablement Smart Pass issued in Northern Ireland. 
 
• 60+ Smart Pass issued in Northern Ireland. 
 
• Half Fare Smart Pass issued in Northern Ireland. 
 

Proof of age 
 

• Identity card bearing the Proof of Age Standards Scheme hologram (a PASS card). 
 

Other government issued documents 
 

• Biometric immigration document. 
 

• Ministry of Defence Form 90 (Defence Identity Card). 
 
• National identity card issued by an EEA state. 
 
• Electoral Identity Card issued in Northern Ireland. 
 
• Voter Authority Certificate. 
 
• Anonymous Elector's Document. 
 

You will only need to show one form of photo ID. It needs to be the original version and 
not a photocopy. 
 
Out of date photo ID 
 

You can still use your photo ID if it's out of date, as long as it looks like you. The name on 
your ID should be the same name you used to register to vote. If you don't have an        
accepted form of photo ID you can apply for a free voter ID document, known as a Voter 
Authority Certificate, if: 
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• you don't have an accepted form of photo ID. 

 
• you're not sure whether your photo ID still looks like you. 
 
• you're worried about using an existing form of ID for any other reason, such as the 

use of a gender marker. 
 
• You need to register to vote before applying for a Voter Authority Certificate. 

 

How to apply for a Voter Authority Certificate 
 

Apply online. You can apply for a Voter Authority Certificate on gov.uk. 
 

Apply by post. You can also apply by filling out a paper application form 
and sending this to North Kesteven District Council (NKDC), contact details 
at end of this article. You can request the instructions in large print, braille 
or easy read. You may also be able to apply in person at NKDC. If you need 
any help with applying for a Voter Authority Certificate or want to request an 
application form, contact NKDC. You can also call the Electoral             
Commission helpline on 0800 328 0280 if you have any questions. 
 

Information you will need to provide. When applying for a Voter Authority Certificate, 
you will need to provide your: 

 

• name. 
 

• address. 
 
• date of birth. 
 
• National Insurance number. 
 
You should apply using the same name that you used to register to vote. You will not 
need to provide your gender, and your certificate will not have a gender marker. 

 

If you don't know your National Insurance number or don't have one 
 

You can find your National Insurance number on: 
 

• Payslips 
 

• official letters about tax, pensions or benefits 
 

You can still apply if you don’t know your National Insurance number, or don’t have one. 
You will need to provide other forms of proof of identity, such as a birth certificate, bank 
statement and a utility bill.  NKDC will contact you to arrange this. If you don’t have any 
other accepted proof of identity, you can ask someone you know to confirm your       
identity. This is known as an attestation.  
 

Providing a photograph 
 

You will need to submit a photo with your application. The requirements for the photo 



are similar to the requirements for a passport photo.  
Processing your application 

 
NKDC will process your application. They will send the Voter Authority Certificate to you 
by post. They will also send you instructions on how to use your certificate. Voter         
Authority Certificates do not have an expiration date, but it's recommended that you     
renew your certificate after 10 years. All data you provide when applying for a certificate 
will be stored securely by NKDC, in line with data protection regulations. 
 

Your local council contact details 
 

North Kesteven District Council 
Electoral Registration Officer 
Council Offices 
Kesteven Street 
Sleaford 
NG34 7EF 
 

Phone:01529 308352 
Email: elections@n-kesteven.gov.uk 
Website: http://www.n-kesteven.gov.uk/ 
 
STANDING FOR ELECTION AS PARISH COUNCILLOR 
 

How is a Parish Councillor elected? 
 

Councillors are elected using the First Past the Post system, where the candidates that 
receive the most votes are elected to fill the number of seats which are available.      
Electors will be able to vote for as many candidates as there are vacant seats – at      
normal elections this will be for all the councillor seats on the Parish Council. Billinghay 
Parish council has 11 seats.  
If less candidates stand than the number of available seats these candidates will be 
elected as councillors without a vote having to take place. This is called an uncontested 
election and is quite common at scheduled Parish Council elections.  
 

Who can stand for election as a Parish Councillor? 
 

Any person who wishes to stand as a councillor must submit Parish Council nomination 
papers. These are available through the North Kesteven District Council website and 
come as a Parish Council Nomination Pack. This pack includes all the forms required for 
nomination and instructions for compilation.  
The nomination forms have to be submitted as hard, original signed forms. Candidates 
wishing to stand for election must submit nomination papers to the Returning Officer at 
one of the following locations: 
 

• Thursday 16 March to Tuesday 4 April (between 10am and 4pm, Monday to Friday) – 
Meeting Room 1, North Kesteven District Council Offices, Kesteven Street, Sleaford 
NG34 7EF. 

• Thursday 23 and Friday 24 March ONLY (between 10am and 4pm) - NKDC Waste 
and Street Scene Depot, Scoley Court, Metheringham LN4 3BS. 

• Thursday 30 and Friday 31 March ONLY (between 10am and 4pm) – Info Links      
Office, ONE NK, Moor Lane, North Hykeham LN6 9AX. 
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To make an appointment to deliver nomination papers, please either: 
 
• email the Corporate and Civic Support team, giving your name, contact       

details, number of nomination papers to be submitted and for which parish or  
 

•   phone either 01529 308208 or 01529 308209 during office hours only. 

Priority will be given to those who have made an appointment.  If you do not, you may 
have to wait to be seen. 
 
Delivery of the nomination paper, home address form and consent to nomination 
MUST be by hand and can be by the candidate or their representative. Whilst the other 
necessary documents may be sent by post it is desirable for all documentation to be 
delivered with the nomination paper. 
 
Anyone considering standing as a candidate or an agent is strongly advised to 
read guidance and information provided by the Electoral Commission. 
 
Qualifications for standing as a candidate 
 

To be able to stand as a candidate at a Parish Council election in England and Wales 
you must: 
 
• be at least 18 years old on the day of your nomination. 

• be a British citizen, an eligible Commonwealth citizen or a citizen of any other 
 member state of the European Union. 

• meet at least one of the following four qualifications: 
 

1. You are, and will continue to be, registered as a local government elector 
for the parish in which you wish to stand from the day of your nomination 
onwards. 

 
2. You have occupied as owner or tenant any land or other premises in the 

parish during the whole of the 12 months before the day of your nomination 
and the day of election. 

 
3. Your main or only place of work during the 12 months prior to the day of 

your nomination and the day of election has been in the parish. 
 

4. You have lived in the parish or within three miles of it during the whole of 
the 12 months before the day of your nomination and the day of election. 

 
Disqualifications from standing as a candidate 
 

Apart from meeting the qualifications for standing for election, you must also not be 
disqualified from standing. There are certain people who are disqualified from being 
elected to a Parish Council in England.  
 
You cannot be a candidate if at the time of your nomination and on the day of the  
election: 
 

•  You are employed by the Parish Council or hold a paid office under the Parish 

7. 

mailto:NK-CorporateAndCivicSupportTeam@n-kesteven.gov.uk
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PLANNING 
 
Residents have shown interest in seeing what changes are planned for the village           
particularly by way of new developments or changes to existing properties. The Planning 
Department of North Kesteven District Council already take steps to notify residents that 
they think will be affected by any planning applications in accordance with the laid down 
guidelines. 
 
Even so the Parish Office does receive enquiries as to what is being planned and, to keep 
residents informed, we are listing in the Newsletter any new applications received since the 
previous issue.  The Council do scrutinise each application and, where necessary, put in 
their own comments. 
 
There are no new applications to report but the undernoted ones have been approved: 
 
22/1694/PNTEL Village Hall    Erection of Steelworks Pole 
22/1655/HOUS  25 Shire Close    Erection of two storey side extension 
22/1703/FUL  Lamyman Farm, Tattershall Road  Change of use 

 

CHILDREN’S CENTRE DEFIBRILLATOR 
 
Please note that the defibrillator located at the Children’s Centre on Fen Road is           
maintained by the Billinghay Parish Council.  
 
If you notice any issues with the defibrillator, please contact the Parish Office.  
 
Access to the equipment is obtained by dialling 999 and you will then be given a code to 
open the case. 

 Council. 

•  You are the subject of a bankruptcy restrictions order or interim order. 

•  You have been sentenced to a term of imprisonment of three months or more   
 (including a suspended sentence), without the option of a fine, during the five years 
 before polling day. 

•  You have been disqualified under the Representation of the People Act 1983 (which 
 covers corrupt or illegal electoral practices). 

 You are subject to the notification requirement of or under Part 2 of the Sexual  
 Offences Act 2003, and the ordinary period allowed for making an appeal or  
 application in respect of the order or notification has passed. 
 
Further Information 
 
The Electoral Commission at https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk 
 
North Kesteven District Council – Parish Council Elections at https://www.n-
kesteven.gov.uk/residents/electoral-registration-and-elections/types-of-election/parish-
council-elections/ 
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Mark 07974 745460 
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RIPARIAN OWNERSHIP PROJECT. 
 
If you own land with a watercourse running through it, along its boundaries or 
under it, you have certain rights and responsibilities that in legal terms make 
you a ‘riparian owner’. 
 
To help raise awareness of riparian rights and responsibilities, we’re working with  
Billinghay Parish Council as part of the Lincolnshire Riparian Project.  
 
Being a riparian owner is an important role; one that helps to protect your own     
property, that of neighbours, and those upstream. This means ensuring water can 
flow freely without being blocked. 
 
This doesn’t just include all rivers and streams, it also applies to drainage ditches and 
any watercourse, regardless of size, above or below the ground. Maintaining them 
properly can play a crucial role In managing flood risk locally and across               Lin-
colnshire. 
 
If you would like more information about your potential rights and responsibilities, the 
Joint Lincolnshire Flood Risk and Water Management Partnership will be hosting an 
information event on riparian ownership as apart of the Annual Parish Meeting on 15 
May 2023 at Billinghay Village Hall, Ringmoor Close, Billinghay, LN4 4EX. 
 
In addition to the above there will also be ample opportunity to raise any other     
flooding concerns that you might have. 
 
We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible. 
 
You can also visit www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/flood-risk-management for more 
information and advice. 
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Coronation Picnic 
 
Sunday 7

th
 May 

12-3pm 
 
Billinghay Village Hall 
 
More details to follow 
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Lee, Inga & The Team 
Look forward to welcoming you to the  

“The Ship Inn” 

Pub & Restaurant 

With a warm welcome and friendly atmosphere serving freshly cooked 

Homemade meals in our Restaurant 

Light lunches, Senior Citizen Lunchtime specials & 

Traditional Sunday Lunches or 

Enjoy a relaxing drink in the bar!! 

 

To Book Your Table Call 01526 268 118 

Or Via Facebook Messenger 

@theshipinnbillinghay 

 

Tues             Drinks Only   5-11 

Wed-Fri     12-3   5-11 

Food Served           12-2     5-8 

Sat                       3-11     

Food Served               5-8         

Sun            12-10:30   

Traditional Sunday Lunch  12-2 

 

We look forward to meeting you!! 
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FIX MY STREET 
  
 
 
 
 
 

Fed up with problems such as potholes, broken paving slabs, 
street lighting and overgrown hedges? 
  
If everyone who is affected also reported the problem direct to Lincolnshire County           
Council, the seriousness of the problem would be emphasised. The identity of the person 
reporting the problem can remain anonymous unless they choose to show their name. 
 
Residents without computer access can still report problems via the Parish Council who 
will pass on details to Lincolnshire County Council. We will continue to do this but we can 
only register the complaint once. Numerous  residents reporting the same problem will 
have a greater impact on prioritising problems. 
  
Therefore, we would recommend that you use the system provided by the County Council 
and report the problems directly to them using the Fix My Street system on the LCC     
website.  
  

This is straightforward to use and can be accessed using: 
  

https://fixmystreet.lincolnshire.gov.uk  



A WALK THROUGH THE PAST IN BILLINGHAY 
 

Some time ago NKDC published a booklet about the history of Billinghay by way of a 
map showing a walk around the older part of the village. Since then, there has been a 
substantial increase in the number of residents due the housing developments. 
 
To enlighten newcomers and refresh the memories of long-standing residents, we intend 
retelling the facts in the Billinghay News, updating where necessary.   A lot of the         
information regarding village “characters” is displayed on the Zoetropes to be found 
around the old village. We apologise for the blatant plagiarism and hope that you enjoy 
reading about the Billinghay past. 

Below is a map of the village with a couple of the old buildings detailed also. 
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As you approach Billinghay, it’s position, tucked away defensively behind the Skirth     
waterway and guarded by its two bridges, is a reminder of its waterlogged past.   In the 
winter months it was a gravelled island surrounded by water for the marshland and low – 
lying fens surrounding the village were almost perpetually flooded.   It was sealed in by 
the Skirth to the South and the Roman Car Dyke to the East, while Northern access was 
impeded by the often-flooded Walcott Hollows which are said to be haunted by a ghost, 
“Meg of the Hollows”.   She was certainly in possession of a lantern, but less surely in 
possession of her head and young farm workers would scurry home at dusk for fear of 
meeting her. 
 
The Settlement was first mentioned in the Domesday Book, although it is believed to 
date back to Roman times.   In the North of the village workmen discovered a shallow 
grave and accidentally destroyed the skeleton and small vase which lay there.           
However, nine more Roman skeletons were unearthed alongside three more small     
vases, the tallest being 5 inches high. 
 
Billinghay’s isolation gave it a fierce independence which could border on savagery and 
unwary visitors were rumoured to disappear with slit throats into the marshes which gave 
Billinghay it’s rich living.   There was an abundance of fish and wildfowl,  and this, hand in 
hand with summer grazing for sheep and cattle on the flood pastures, gave Billinghay a 
comfortable enough existence for the villagers to fight hard to maintain it.   There are still 
bitter memories of the seventeenth century drainage of the fens which changed           
Billinghay so radically and these memories, alongside with those of conflict with Royalist 
Digby during Billinghay’s Roundhead past, still lead to slightly uneasy relationships      
between Billinghay and its surrounding villages. 
 
As you cross the bridge into the village you can see the vantage point of the famed 
“Billinghay Roughs” who used to congregate on the bridge and guard the entrance to the 
village.   The Roughs were made up of people like Nickel Bavin -  (whose work included 
clearing out the drains with the “slough” a shovel made of willow because the thick blue 
Billinghay clay sticks to metal) Enoch Bailey, Torsey Ned Pearson, (foreman of the   
drainage gang which worked on mending the banks and “cradging” the dykes to keep the 
waterways clear and who died one winter in the cold waters of the Skirth) and Compo (for 
the number of compensation claims he made) Bill Bailey.    

Their build was as memorable as their names for they are remembered as tall and    
heavily built, tipping the scales at an average of fifteen or sixteen stones.   They were a 
physical bunch too, quick tempered and ready to use their fists though Billinghay seems 
to have regarded them with a tolerant near-affection and, unlike today’s gangs, the 
Roughs were regarded as village guardians rather than as a threat to the local residents.   
Any aggression which was not discharged amongst themselves or on their long-suffering 
wives was channelled into warding off outsiders who were foolish enough to come    
courting Billinghay girls. 

This story will be continued in the next issues of this Newsletter 

 

 Example of one of the Zoetropes. 
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Billinghay History Group 

 

Talks for this year are still at the planning stage and we do not  

arrange presentations for January or early February due to the 

vagaries of the weather. In addition the cost of some speakers are 

such that we would have to increase our charges substantially. 

 

However we have been able to book two of our old favourites for 

March and April, as below: 

Wednesday 8 March 2023  The Tale of Tom Otter     

       Chris Hewis 

This may sound like a Beatrix Potter story but is a tale about        

murder and justice at the beginning of the 19th Century. 

Wednesday 12 April 2023 Historical Lincolnshire stories with  

       musical accompaniment      

       Tom Lane, & Teri 

There will also be a guest appearance of the Lincolnshire Sausage 

Bap. 

Just a reminder, the group has been asked to become involved in a         

project  regarding the famous Billinghay author and war poet,  

Bernard  Gilbert. Some time ago Andrew Jackson gave us a very     

entertaining talk on possibly Billinghay’s most celebrated citizen. 

He is now writing a book about him. As part of his research, he is 

looking at the locations mentioned in the author’s works. It is well 

known that Bernard Gilbert used locations in and around               

Billinghay albeit with different names occasionally. He wants to 

enlist the help of some of our members to identify such locations by 

use of old maps of the area. 

Those of our members who have lived in the area for enough years 

to be regarded as “Billinger folk” may be able to help in this         

project which is planned for early spring.  

Full details will be given when known. 

 

Lou Hird, Secretary 
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LOCAL POLICE NEWS 

SLEAFORD RURAL NORTH 

Top reported crimes in October 2022 
 

 Anti-social behaviour         7 
 Violence & Sexual Offences       20 
 Criminal damage and Arson         5 
•         Other Theft          8 

 
 

Priority 
 
 Anti-social behaviour and Drugs  
 

 

Crime levels overview over the 12 months ending December 2022 

 MONTH   NUMBER    % OF TOTAL  
 

  

Sleaford Neighbourhood Policing Team  

Local policing teams are groups of officers dedicated to serving the community. 

Teams are made up of officers based in the area, supported by additional officers 

from the wider area.  

Teams work closely with local authorities, organisations, partners and residents to 
decide policing priorities. This helps teams find long-term solutions to local problems. 

Local Team covering Billinghay: 

Inspector Mark Hillson   Sergeant Stuart Mumby-Croft 

PC Chris Green  PCSO Colin Ironmonger PCSO Nicole Woolerton 

Jan 2022 50 8.4% 

Feb 2022 49 8.2% 

Mar 2022 58 9.7% 

Apr 2022 55 9.2% 

May 2022 49 8.2% 

June 2022 47 7.9% 

July 2022 43 7.2% 

Aug 2022 47 7.9% 

Sep 2022 51 8.5% 

Oct 2022 43 7.2% 

Nov 2022 57 9.5% 

Dec 2022 48 8.0% 



 

CT   
 Therapies 

 
 

Therapeutic & Holistic Massage for 

 

Stress, Tension, & Relaxation 
Sports Injury, Deep Tissue  

 

Reflexology 
Hopi Ear Candles 

 

Reiki Treatments & Training 
Relaxation & Meditation 

 

Waxing Specialist 
 

Experience Counts 
 
 

Contact Wendy  

Reiki Master-Teacher, UKRFTM, CMT, CIBTAC, ISA, CNHC 
 
 

07759 119135 
 

REIKI   
The Subliminal way to relax 

 

Please call for details 
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Fantastic  Membership Offer 

 

Come and play unlimited 
golf on our 60 Day 
Trial  Membership 

only £99 which includes £10  
to spend in 

the club’s golf shop, bar  
or kitchen. 

 

It is an ideal way to see if Membership 
At South Kyme Golf Club is right for you ! 

 
__________________________ 

For more details  
please contact us on 01526 861113 

or email:  info@skgc.co.uk 

visit www.skgc.co.uk 

http://www.skgc.co.uk
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BILLINGHAY METHODIST CHURCH 
 

Please note the dates for the following Coffee Mornings: 
 
21st March 2023  Proceeds to Agricultural Minister 
23rd May 2023  Proceeds for Salvation Army 
18th July 2023  Proceeds for Chapel Funds 
3rd October 2023  Proceeds to the Air Ambulance 
 
All Coffee mornings are from 10.00 to 11.30am 
 
Forthcoming Events: 
 
29th April 2023  Jumble Sale 2.00pm 
 
Also the Book and Jigsaw Library continues to open on the second Tuesday 
of the month between 2.00 and 3.30 pm. 
 
Please call in to browse, borrow or just for a chat and a cuppa. 
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“Our objective is to promote 
Independence, choice, dignity and 
Respect in every service provided” 

LJ Home Care is a Lincolnshire based home care 
service. 
 

Our aim is to provide a range of services,          
individually tailored to the client’s needs, whilst 
maintaining a high standard of care and       
companionship. 
 

All our staff are  fully trained and DBS checked, 
offering clients peace of mind that they will be 
cared for expertly. 
 

Care packages are individual and flexible, with 
the main focus being to assist our clients to   
remain in their own homes for as long as       
possible. 
 

LJ Home Care is registered and regulated by the 
Care Quality Commission. 

We provide everything from 
personal care, dementia care, 
companionship, shopping, 
cleaning, meals and even   
walking your dog. Everything 
you need to help you stay     
independent in the comfort of 
your own home. 

Services 
• Personal Care 
• Washing, Bathing 
• Dressing, Undressing 
• Physical disabilities 
• Post hospital discharge 
• Medication Reminders /                 

Administration 
• Meal Preparation 
• Dementia Care 
• Cognitive Impairment 

Companionship Service 
• Social Outings 
• Appointments 
• Life and Social Skills 

• Shopping 
• Domestic Duties 
• Dog Walking 
• Sitting Service 

Tel: 01526  860204 
 

PLEASE CONTACT US TO 
ARRANGE A FREE ASSESSMENT     

IN YOUR HOME. 
 

www.ljcare.co.uk 
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Tabbi Bannister 
F.M.A.A.T & A.T.T (Fellow) 

 

Local Accountant and 

Tax Specialist 
Account Preparation 

Limited Company  Advice 
Tax Returns 
VAT Returns 

Book Keeping  
Payroll Services 

 

No accountancy problem too big or 

too small. 

Call for a free quote and initial         

consultation. 
 

Tele. Number:   01526342834 

Mobile Number:  07876023357  

Email: tabbiaccounting@yahoo.com 

 

PICKS BUTCHERS LTD 
89 MAIN STREET, DORRINGTON 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  

NEW OPENING TIMES 
OPEN    CLOSED 

 Monday to Friday  Saturday 
 8.00am to 4.00pm  Sunday 
  

Tel 01526 830831 

VISIT THE SHOP OR CALL AND COLLECT 
 

NEW DELIVERY SERVICE 
             
WEDNESDAY Billinghay/Scopwick  area 
 

FRIDAY  Sleaford area 
 

Local deliveries daily i.e. Ruskington or Digby  
 

A Minimum Spend of £20 within a 10 mile        
radius of the shop with a delivery charge of £3.00 

 

We do ask for 24 hour notice please 
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WAYNE MARKHAM  

PLASTERING & ELECTRICAL 
 

Our mantra is to keep it local so we 

work with many trades in our local  ar-

ea to turn your house into a home or 

your office into an exciting and  vibrant 

place to work.   

 
We now offer electrical works and PAT 

Testing, with all works carried out by a   

qualified electrician. 

 

No job too small 

Contact us on 01526 861165 or 07968 

307052 

Email markhamplastering@sky.com 

www.plastererservices.co.uk 
 

 

Get plastered without the 

headaches (or a shock!) 
 

 

Fast Friendly  
Service 

 

Tele: 01526 860069 
Mobile: 07721347634 

or 
 

Email: 
  

brommell@hotmail.com 

mailto:markhamplastering@sky.com
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Activities in Billinghay 
 

 
 
 

B.A.D.ASS    Thursdays at the Village Hall or Ship - please call 
(Billinghay Amateur  07799617674 for info. New members always welcome 
 Dramatics Association) 
Bethel Baptist Chapel  Sundays 10.30am & 6pm   Tuesdays 7pm Pastor James  
  Mansfield 861439 
Billinghay CEP School  Breakfast Club 8 to 9am  Every School day in School Hall  
Billinghay Tuesday Club  1

st
 Tuesday of the month 7.30pm  Pam Lupton 860106 

Bowls Club     Indoor Bowls start September every Monday  
British Legion  Secretary  Matt Derbyshire 861453 
 
Brownies (2

nd
 Billinghay) Wednesdays 5.30 to 7.00pm  Dawn Tulley  834324 

Children’s Centre    Fen Road 9am to 5pm Monday to Friday  869248 or 869271 
Community Rooms   Bookings    
Daisy Chain    Pre-school Mon-Fri 9.00am to 3.00pm Billinghay CofE  

   School 07799 091281 
Darby & Joan     Tuesdays  (every 4 weeks) 2-5pm Shirley 860732 
Girl Guides    Wednesdays 6.45pm  
      Contact Emma 07557354981 
Lighthouse Youth Club   Every  2nd and 4th Friday at 7.45 to 9.00pm (during term 

   time)  
    Contact Richard on 07717392628 or email 
    richard@billinghaybaptistchapel.co.uk 
Line Dancing    Thursdays 6.00pm to 8.00pm Walcott Village Hall 
Methodist Church    Bookings Sally Robinson 860930 Caretaker 860682 
    Schoolroom available with kitchen facilities £18 for 3 hours 
Methodist Church    Sundays 10am  Val  860614,  
Night Owls Book Club  3rd Thursday of month  7.30pm at the Ship Kylie Cozens 
Past Times    History Group  The Ship Inn        as advertised 
    Lou Hird  869086 
Rainbows (Girls 5 to 7)  Tuesdays (Term Time) 5.30pm to 6.30pm  
    Karen 01526 860715  Mobile 07812207929  
St Michael’s and All Angels 1st/2nd Sundays 9.30am Morning Prayer  
Church    3rd Sunday 9.30am Communion  
    4th Sunday 11.00am  Said Communion 
    5th Sunday   United Service - please ring to check place of 

   worship. 
    Church open from 9.00am to 3.00pm weekdays 
    Contact:  Reverend Steve Holt 01526 580654   
       steve.carrdyke@gmail.com   

     Sandra Tomley 01526 861797 
Tennis Club  Contact Tina or Mick on 860069 or brommell@hotmail.com  
Tuesday Club  First Tuesday every month 7.30pm Community Rooms 
Twinning Association  Chairman John Toulson 01526 860262 Secretary Megan 

 Clark (meganclark@hotmail.co.uk)  . 
Village Hall  Bookings  June Davies 861652  
Voluntary Car  Service  Office Hours  10.00am to 4.00pm  Monday  to Thursday and 10.00am to 

 1.00pm Friday  Tel 01507 609535 (also 24hr Emergency) 
YPF Children's Club     Every Friday at 6.00 to 7.30pm during term time 
    Contact Richard on 07717392628 or email 
    richard@billinghaybaptistchapel.co.uk 
      

Please check with the organisation to see if the activities have been     
cancelled and when they will re-commence 
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PETER CROSS 
 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 
 

Interior 
 

Exterior 
 

Domestic 
 

Commercial 
 

Friendly Reliable Service 
over 25 years experience 

For a FREE quote ring 
 

 Tel:  01526 833913 
 Mob:  07855526035
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The Moggy Motel 
Boarding Cattery 

Luxury Cattery with spacious 
chalets 

Or online  www.billinghaydogpaddock.com 
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DARBY AND JOAN CLUB 
 

Forthcoming meetings : 
 
 

7 March 2023  2.00pm to 5.00pm     Community Rooms            Meeting 
 
4 April 2023  2.00pm to 5.00pm     Community Rooms            Meeting 
 
2 May 2023  2.00pm to 5.00pm     Community Rooms            Meeting 
 
30 May 2023  2.00pm to 5.00pm Community Rooms  Meeting 
 
Forthcoming Outing: 
 
18 April 2023  Doncaster   Coach leaves Billinghay  9.00am. 
 
Forthcoming Event: 
 
15 April 2023   9.00am to 12.00 Noon 
     JUMBLE SALE 
     Bric-a-brac, Tombola, Toys, Cakes, Raffle, 
     Tea, Coffee & Biscuits 
 

Anyone wishing to join meetings or Outings, please contact Shirley on 01526 
860732 or   

07903008308 (Mobile) 

 

BILLINGHAY TUESDAY CLUB 
 

Tuesday Club activities for the coming year are as below:: 
 
7 March 2023   Tales of the Tower (of London)  Keith Hanson 
 
4 April 2023   Gardening for Wildlife    Christine Casey 
 
2 May 2023   Lincolnshire Emergency Blood Bikes Service 
 
6 June 2023   Unique Auctions   Terry Woodcock 
 
4 July 2023   Lincolnshire Wildlife Trust  Rachel Shaw 
 
1 August 2023   A Forgotten Artist   Horace Liberty 
     (Lincolnshire Connection) 
 
5 September 2023  Life as a Mixed Media Artist Arleen Wild 
 
3 October 2023   Harvest Supper 
 
7 November 2023  Reflexology    Charlotte Ward 
 
6 December 2023  Christmas Decorations  Harriet Farmers Florist 
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Times continue to be challenging for many people but there is help out there if you know 
where to look, so in this issue I am providing some details on the little known            
Government ‘Help to Save’ Scheme. 
 
This Scheme is available to those on Working Tax Credits or Universal Credit and your 
take home pay is £658.64 or more in your last assessment. 
 
In the Scheme you can save between £1 and £50 a month (but you do not have to pay 
in every month).  You can also pay in as many times as you like in a month, as long as 
you do not exceed the £50 limit. 
 
You can also withdraw monies from the account or stop any regular payments you have 
started to make, without any penalty. 
 
At the end of 2 years you receive a bonus equal to 50% of the highest balance of the  
account.  This bonus is paid even if you have withdrawn money from the account.  
  
As an example if you save £20 per month for a year the balance will be £240.  If you 
then withdraw £40 and never add any more to it, at the end of 2 years you will receive 
£120 bonus (50% of the £240 balance). 
 
At the end of 4 years they review the highest balance again and if the new bonus is 
greater than any bonus already paid you will get a further bonus.  The most you can   
receive as a bonus is therefore £1200. At the end of 4 years the account is closed and 
you cannot open another account. 
 
Care is needed as your savings can affect your claim for benefits so please review the 
information from HMRC before setting up any account. 
 
If you need any more information or wish to apply, please go to www.gov.uk/get-
help-savings-low-income  

THE STREET LAMP, 8-12 SOUTH STREET, 
HORNCASTLE, LINCOLNSHIRE, LN9 6DX 

01507527383 
WWW.FHMANNING.CO.UK 

AUTHORISED & REGULATED BY THE            
FINANCIAL CONDUCT AUTHORITY 
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REGULAR MEETINGS 
 

The dates and start times for each such Group are given below: 
 
B.A.D.ASS    Thursdays   7.00pm Ship or Village Hall 
          Phone Kate 07799617674 for info 
Bingo     Monday   1.30pm The Whyche 
Bowls (Indoor)    Monday   2.00 to 4.00pm Village Hall 
British Legion (Men)  1st Wednesday  Ship Inn 7.30pm    
       every 2 months  
Brownies       Wednesdays  5.30 to 7.00pm 
Car Boot Sale    Sunday am  Coach & Horses Field 
Community Connections  Look for   Methodist Church Hall 
 Cafe     announcements  
   
Girl Guides    Wednesday  6.45 to 8.30pm   
Keep Fit     Tuesdays   6.30 to 7.30pm   
Lighthouse Club (Secondary Alternate Fridays 6.00 to 7.00pm    
 School Children)  during term time     
Market & Car Boot Sale  Sunday   From 6.30am     
           Coach & Horses 
Methodist Lending Library 2nd Tuesday of  2.00 to 3.30pm      
       each month 
Night Owls Book Club  3rd Thursday   7.30pm  
Rainbows    Tuesdays   5.30 to 6.30pm 
YPF Children’s Club  Friday during  6.00 to 7.00pm     
       term time   

LITTER AND DOG FOULING 
 
From time to time we have to repeat the message about picking up your litter and the use 
of the Dog Bins provided. 
  
Our Street Cleaner does an excellent job but cannot cover the whole village every day. The 
amount of dog poo not deposited in bins has gradually reduced over the last three years 
but not by a significant level, 
 
Since our last issue we have received the undernoted email from one of the village resi-
dents and feel it is well worth reminding people of the litter and dog poo situation. 
 
“Hello all, Happy New Year to you all. I was wondering if we could put something in the   
Billinghay Times about the increase in litter and dog poo around the field footpaths? I and a 
few others have done litter picks but it is impossible to keep up with the problem caused by 
these antisocial and mindless people. It is very disheartening seeing so many cans, food 
wrappers and general litter in the fields, ditches and hedgerows, causing damage to wildlife 
and the environment.  It seems this has got worse lately particularly in some areas. Also 
there has been a definite increase in people leaving dog waste on the field footpaths and 
on the playing field. Dog poo bags are cheap and are in all the shops including the Co-op 
so there is no excuse. If this request reaches anyone responsible for dog poo or litter 
please be mindful of the damage you are causing to our countryside and remember that 
other people walk where you leave your waste. “ 
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24th 

Please comply with Covid restrictions at all times 

23 24 

22nd 5th 
19th 

3rd 
17th 
31st 

14th 11th 
25th 

9th  
23rd 

6th 
20th 

4th 
18th 

tba tba tba 
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THE LATEST QUIZ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
For this issue’s quiz, two six letter words—one letter changed  for second answer: 
 
NO  QUESTION        ANSWER 
1. Courteous detectives perhaps 
2. Think about your food then add condiments 
3. Take a fall during a gang fight 
4. A psychiatrist finds himself in a holy place 
5. Lose your nerve before a big fight  
6. Give an ant a disease 
7. An eastern ruler with a healthy glow 
8. Feel a bit shook up about having a black eye 
9. Got into a scrap over nothing at all 
10. Haggle over price with ex-US President 
 
 
Answers to last issue’s quiz 
 
1. 10       2. Angola   
3. U       4. The meaning of life   
5. Argentina      6. Cambridgeshire 
7. Freddie      8. Courage 
9. Numbers      10. John Smith 
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IN AID OF  

BILLINGHAY ATHLETIC FOOTBALL CLUB 

@ 

PENNY FARTHING INN, TIMBERLAND 

£6 ENTRY WITH FOOD INCLUDED 

18:45 FOR A 19:00 START 

CONTACT LEE FOR TICKETS 07585445208 

  

  
 
30TH 
APRIL 
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BYGONES 

Since our last issue we have received several photographs             

depicting old Billinghay residents and are displaying two of these 

below. The first one was sent in by Duncan Fairhurst and depicts 

the Queen’s Silver Jubilee in 1977. The one below was part of a set 

f photographs received from a David Worsencroft another ex   

resident and shows Mrs Fisher’s dancing group. 
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NEXT ISSUE May / June 2023 – DEADLINE DATE – 10 April 2023 


